Income-Based Repayment

The income-based repayment (IBR) plan places a cap on federal education loan payments so applicants who qualify can afford their monthly student loan payment.  IBR began July 1, 2009.
Customers can participate in the program for up to 25 years and must demonstrate Partial Financial Hardship (PFH):
1. PFH is based upon the customer’s income, state of residence, family size and student loan indebtedness

2. Each customer must annually recertify family size and adjusted gross income 

3. Customers may remain in IBR even after they no longer qualify for PFH

Participants can remain in the IBR plan until they pay off the loan or decide to discontinue IBR.  After 25 years, borrowers who have not repaid their entire loan balance may be eligible for loan forgiveness. Be advised that other conditions may apply and that the unpaid balance plus unpaid accrued interest may be taxable.
While IBR can be helpful for those demonstrating partial financial hardship, it is not for everyone.   
Income-based repayment allows customers to make affordable payments on:

· Stafford Loans

· Grad PLUS Loans

· Most Federal Consolidation Loans

Loans that are not eligible for IBR:

· Parent PLUS Loans

· Federal Consolidation Loans that include Parent PLUS loans

· Private Loans
· Defaulted Loans
